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LEGAL NOTICE 

VILLAGE OF WELLSVILLE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 
VILLAGE WATER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Wellsville will hold 
a public hearing for the purpose of hearing public comments on the Village of Wellsville’s 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) for the 2016 program year. The grant of $50,000 
for Project #1225CP10-15 was awarded for a study to evaluate the Wellsville Water System 
Improvement Project and the study is posted on the village website at www.wellsvilleny.com. 
 
The CDBG program is administered by the New York State Office of Community Renewal 
(OCR), and will make available to eligible local governments approximately 25 million dollars 
for Program Year 2016 for housing, economic development, public facilities, public 
infrastructure, and planning activities, with the principal purpose of benefitting low/moderate 
income persons. The hearing will provide further information about the CDBG program and the 
Wellsville Water System Improvement Project and will allow for citizen participation. 
Comments on the CDBG program or proposed project will be received at this time. The hearing 
is being conducted pursuant to Section 570.486, Subpart I of the CFR and in compliance with the 
requirements of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, as amended.  
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that the public hearing will be held at the Municipal Building, 
156 N. Main Street, Wellsville, NY in the Village Boardroom on the 13th day of February, 2017 
at 6:45 PM.  If special accommodations are needed for persons with disabilities, those with 
hearing impairments, or those in need of translation from English, those individuals should 
contact the Village Clerk at 585-596-1750 at least one week in advance of the hearing date to 
allow for necessary arrangements. All persons who wish to speak will be heard.  Written 
comments are invited and will be accepted upon delivery to: Village Clerk, Village of Wellsville, 
156 N. Main Street, Wellsville, NY 14895 prior to the hearing.   
 
Kathy Kinder, Village Clerk 
Village of Wellsville  
January 30, 2017 
 

 


